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Dear staff, parents, carers and neighbours, 

The school holidays are the ideal time to complete maintenance and project work across the state 
without disrupting learning.  

Planned work over the winter break  

We will be working at Wyong Public School during the Winter School Holidays – from Tuesday 8 
July with work potentially continuing through to early Term 3, depending on weather conditions.  

During this period, as part of planned maintenance we will be concreting the grounds on the north-
eastern edge of the school. This area will be fenced off within a construction zone. 

There may be some construction noise as there will be heavy machinery, including concrete pumps, 
concrete trucks, and delivery vehicles accessing the school. Some disruption can be expected 
throughout the construction period. We apologise for any inconvenience. 

There will also be an increase in truck and contractor vehicle movements in nearby streets during 
the works. Vehicles will access the construction site via the designated entrance on Cedar Close 
and will take up to 4 street parking spaces along this street.  

A traffic management plan will be in place along Cedar Close to ensure the safe movement of 
vehicles and machinery. 

There will be no changes to the outside of school hours (OOSH) vacation care service which will be 
running as usual. Vacation care drop-off zones and staff car parking at the school will not be 
affected.  

Contractors will have noise and dust mitigation measures in place and will monitor levels 
throughout the construction period. Construction is due to be completed by Friday 25 July 2025. 

Work hours  

Work hours are between 7am and 12pm Monday to Friday with no work permitted on weekends or 
public holidays, in line with NSW Environment Protection Authority and local council guidelines.  
 

For more information on how construction and noise will be managed, please scan 
the QR code or visit the School Infrastructure website: Managing construction 
impacts in your community. 

The health, safety and wellbeing of all members of our school and the local 
community are our highest priorities. 

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.  
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